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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL
WOMEN, INFANT, CHILDREN, YOUTH AND FAMILIES (WICY&F) COMMITTEE
SUNCOAST HOSPICE – ST. PETE
THURSDAY, AUGUST 23, 2018
10:00 A.M. – 11:30 A.M.
MINUTES

	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order by Bernard Washington, Chair at 10:11 AM.

	ATTENDANCE

	Members Present:  Holly Beaver, Lisa Condor, Deniz Curler, Paula Delgado, Daphne Dieudonne, Mabel Gonzalez, Tonya Johnson, Marylin Merida, Barbara Szelag, Bernard Washington
Members Absent:  Shayla Hobbs, Mary Frances Jones, Stephanie Rosen
Guests Present: Kamaria Laffrey, Amanda Miller
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Council Staff Present:  Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda. 

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES


	The minutes for July 26, 2018 were approved (M: Merida, S: Conder).  


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on August 3, 2018 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Action items included the approval of three new members and the term renewal of one member.

Nolan Finn was elected as the Patient Care Planning Group Representative and Charlie Hughes was elected as the alternate.

Aubrey Arnold announced that we are in the midst of the FY 2018-2019 grant writing process.

E2Hillsborough enhancements are coming soon, but are still in the testing phase.

There will be a site visit from Human Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) in the spring of 2019.  This will be the first visit since 2013.

A new Project Officer will be assigned to Part A soon as Tempestt departed in July.

Arnold went on to stress the important of attending meetings – Care Council work is done at the committee level. Without consistent participation we cannot function.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Members acknowledged the passing of Aretha Franklin, who was empowering to women, especially women of color. Aretha Franklin did not leave a will for her $80 million in assets, meaning there will likely be a long drawn out legal process for her surviving family members. Members discussed the importance of having wills and advance directives. Many people living with HIV today do not have such plans in place. Members discussed the change in mindset between people diagnosed in the 1980s, when HIV was a death sentence and people were forced to get their affairs in order right away, and today, when people with HIV are expecting to live into old age.  


	FALL EVENT PLANNING AND DISCUSSION


	Members made initial plans for the fall event. The event will be in St. Petersburg this year. Members from EPIC will confirm whether the space is available. The event will be held on November 15th from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM. The menu will be a traditional Thanksgiving menu. Members will contact Lolita for a quote on the food. Daphne Dieudonne volunteered to design the flyer. World of Women (WOW) can table and give away makeup bags.
Building off the discussion on wills and advance directives, members decided to focus the event on providing clients with resources to draft living wills. Members will follow up with getting a representative from Specialty Care to attend the event and help with the paperwork. Members would also like to help clients register to vote. 

	WOMEN/ YOUTH/ CONCERNS/ UPDATES 


	Marylin Merida stated that the Planning and Evaluation Committee met and discussed the focus group guide created by WICY&F and decided to adopt the guide as written.
Family AIDS Network (FAN) held focus groups on mobile health and the use of technology in healthcare. The focus groups were a success and Barbara Szelag, Janet Kitchen, and Marylin will present the findings at an upcoming meeting.



	COMMUNITY CONCERNS/ ANNOUNCEMENTS 

	Kamaria Laffrey announced that POZ Magazine is taking nominations for its POZ 100 awards recognizing the work of HIV/AIDS advocates. Recipients will be featured in the December issue of the magazine. Staff will send the link out to members so they may nominate people for the award.
Staff reminded members that the next meeting will be at Francis House. Due to parking difficulties at Francis House, staff will try to secure a location at the Lee Davis Community Resource Center in the future whenever the Children’s Board is unavailable.

  

	ADJOURNMENT

	There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05 AM.
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